EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT & AUDIT COMMITTEE 
NOVEMBER 21, 2002 
  
  
  
MOTION BY DIRECTOR YAROSLAVSKY AND DIRECTOR BURKE 
  
  
At its September Meeting, the MTA Board approved a motion directing staff to convene a peer review panel to evaluate all design standards and specifications for the Exposition light rail project. This panel was to be convened immediately after the preliminary engineering contract was finalized. The purpose of the motion was to make sure that the preliminary engineering incorporated a more cost-efficient design and to ensure that value engineering on the project took place as soon as possible. 
  
Further, the MTA needs to take a proactive approach to design/build projects and make sure that its internal structure and organization can accommodate this new way of building capital projects.  The separate planning, procurement, design and construction processes fit better with design, bid and build projects but don’t work as well when implementing design/build projects. It is important that MTA staff evaluate the organizational structures of other transit agencies that have recently implemented successful design/build rail projects to see if those structures can be emulated here. 
We therefore move that the MTA work with the preliminary engineering consultant to immediately convene a peer review panel to assess the design specs and standards for the Expo line.  MTA staff should report back during the January committee cycle on the progress made by the peer review panel and the panel’s recommendations should be presented to the MTA Board and incorporated into the preliminary engineering. 
  
We further move that the MTA staff look at the internal structures of other transit properties that have built successful design/build rail lines and report back to the Board on internal changes that can be made to better implement design/build projects in the future. 
  
We also move that no new RFPs for consultants or professional services contractors for the Expo line be developed or issued without approval by the MTA Board. 
